
 

 

Dimapur Government College 

 

IQAC Meeting held on 09/02/16 
 

Members in attendance: Ms. Kuholi Chishi (Principal), Mr. Louis Humtsoe (Vice-Principal), Dr. M.L. 

Ngullie (Co-ordinator), Ms. Kavili Jakhalu, Dr. Maongsangba, Dr. Jamedi Longkumer, Ms. Opangmenla, 

Ms. Sedevino, Ms. I. Suzzana Yaden, Mr. T. Zanthungo Ngullie, Dr. Benjongkumba, Mr. Neiketu Siam, Dr. 
Kashi Nath Singh, Mr. Ashok Kumar Jain. 

 

The Purpose of the meeting was to handover charge of the IQAC to the new team. The minutes are as 
follows: 

 

The Principal chaired the meeting and thanked Dr. Jamedi Longkumer for his contribution and hard work as 
IQAC Co-ordinator in the previous cycle of NAAC assessment. Dr. Maongsangba was acknowledged for the 

pains taken in recording and timely distribution of minutes of IQAC meetings. She thanked team members 

for their contribution and efforts; work such as bringing out the vision statement of the college, publication 

of the college journal and magazine, development of the ICTC could only be done because of teamwork. She 
appreciated the works done by the Development Committee and impressed upon members that the IQAC 

should be the monitoring body of the college. 

 
Dr. Maongsangba expressed his view that as a member of the IQAC, he had gained a lot of experience and 

he requested all members to cooperate with each other. He appreciated the contributions of the Principal, Ms. 

Kuholi Chishi and the Co-ordinator, Dr. Jamedi Longkumer. 

 
Dr. Jamedi Longkumer thanked all members for their co-operation and hard work, because of which we were 

able to achieve results. He congratulated the Principal for her contributions and her outstanding leadership. 

 
Ms. Kavili Jakhalu appreciated the hard work of Dr. Jamedi; she requested all members to work hard for 

improvement. 

 
Mr. Louis Humtsoe appreciated the leadership of the Principal and Dr. Jamedi for their contribution. 

 

Dr. M. L. Ngullie congratulated all members and stated that it was the hard work of everyone that yielded 

good fruit for the college. He appreciated the Principal for implementing the ‘No Work, No Pay’ policy. He 
mentioned that even with fund constraints, development works in the college continued because of the 

management capabilities of the Principal. He thanked the Principal for reposing faith in him. 

 
Mr. Ashok Kumar Jain stated that he had gained a lot of experience through his membership in the IQAC. 

He stated that lack of funding by the UGC affected the work of the Principal. 

 
Mr. Nieketu Siam expressed the need for co-operation with the other members in the team to achieve better 

results. 

 

The Principal once again thanked all the members and asked the IQAC members to hand over the charge to 
the new team. 

 

The meeting concluded at 4:50 p.m. 
 

Recorded by: Kashi Nath Singh 

 

Action Taken Report: 
1. The charge of guard in IQAC was made by exchanging of files and responsibilities on 19/2/2016. 

The members vowed to work as a team towards the improving the quality of the college. 


